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Welcome to Mohave County Republican Central Committee’s 
1st Monthly Newsletter.   
 
As PC’s we need to concentrate on winning the Republican 
seat in the 2024 Presidential Election. 
It won’t be easy and there will be many distractions….don’t 
succumb to the distractions! 
The strategy for the Dems is to divide us every chance they 
can get. 
 
For example, we all love Trump don’t we? 
Most likely all of us believe Trumps Presidency was STOLEN.
…you can’t deny the fact that Trump deserves his job to Make 
America Great Again back again. 
 
….but then again here comes a Florida Governor that has the 

Trump Courage, level headed experience and would make a grand President. 
 
So, half of you get in Trumps camp and the other half get in DeSantis camp…..can you see the 
divide?  Can you see the distraction?  Don’t let the Democrats strategy work. 
 
Prior to the Primary you might have called your contenders names, you insult them and threw 
political decorum out the window.  You divided our party even more. 
 
Finally, when the dust settled you find out the two candidates were actually playing us all along 
and they run together in one ticket….now what? 
 
Do you throw a tantrum like some did that claimed to be Republicans and vote for the Democrat 
just so they don’t vote for the contender they hated so badly?  (This actually happened with a 
losing Republican candidate in the last election). 
 
When this happens, what do we end up with?  A FRACTURED GOP!…..don’t fall for it! 
This is what the Democrats want, the only way they can win is if we keep destroying ourselves 
from within. 
 
Primaries are hard, you have to choose a candidate amongst many that practice your beliefs, your 
conservatism, your patriotism, etc.  You must choose one that aligns the best with your 
convictions.   
 
If your candidate does not win, of course you are heartbroken, but don’t be angry.   
Of course, you will be disappointed, but don’t be stupid.  Stand behind the Republican candidate 
that won the seat, wipe your wounds, smile at whom are now your partners with and support that 
candidate 100%.  It is the process, it’s not a perfect process and could be broken at times, but it is 
our Constitutional right to vote and as Republican PC’s it is our duty to stand behind the republican 
candidates.  By working together, we will be helping our candidates win over the Democrats and 
that is our goal. 
 
WE NEED TO WORK TOGETHER,  
WE NEED TO FORGIVE THE PAST,  
WE NEED TO BURY THE GRUDGES! 
 
2024 is how we prove to the world the Republican message is strong. 
 
Jeanne Kentch 
Chairwoman 
Mohave County Republican Central Committee 

Letter from the Chairwoman 

mohavecountygop.com 

mohavecountygop.com
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District Office News 

District directors 
As a new Director for District 1, I am grateful to our outgoing Director, Alice Van Stockum for the 

training and support, in the transition. Her mentorship has been invaluable as I learn the nuances 

of the position. Alice also agreed to stay on as Fundraising Coordinator and has been innovative 

in creating additional ways of raising funds.  

We have rearranged the office to make it more open and inviting for the office workers and 

visitors and allows us to better display our GOP merchandise. We’ve added a camera for security 

and do the best we can to make sure there is always at least 2 people in the office at all times. 

We have several new volunteers for office hours to accomplish this. Our office hours are still: 

10am – 4pm Monday through Thursday and 10am – 3pm on Friday. Here are our new officers: 

Treasurer: Heidi Nelson, Office Coordinator/Scheduler: Ann Buckner, Administrative assistant: 

Barb Carpenter, Fundraiser/ Event Coordinator: Alice Van Stockum, Voter Registration 

Coordinator: Allison Baskin, IT Support: Rick Stotts, Merchandise Coordinator: Margie Hoff, 

Office Manager: Tim Griepp. Recently, we worked closely with Jen Wright and Shelby Busch from 

Abe Hamedeh’s legal team, doing a phone bank for provisional ballots, meeting with 

disenfranchised voters and taking declarations. We have had approximately 5 new voter 

registration and 8 new PC’s . Our focus is on training for new PC’s and ensuring we have PC 

Captains for each precinct. I’ve also spoken with Ted Boyd about developing a PC Captain 

training.  

Jeffrey Ryder 
2116 Stockton Hill 
Rd Ste. B 
Kingman, AZ 86401 
(928) 279-1411 

Cary Asel 
1185 Hancock Rd 
Ste 1 
Bullhead City, AZ 
86442 
(928) 758-4467 

The latest from district 2, as we close out the quarter, our office is doing well. The transition of 

outgoing director and new director was great. Lots of shared information and key contacts were 

discussed. New business and future events planning were major topics.  

 We are in the process of finalizing the America First Dinner event, raffles, drawings, decora-

tions and dinner. We have signed up several new Precinct Committeemen (PC’s) and identified 

PC captains for our precincts.  We have 2 (two) events for the first week in April. We will have a 

vendor’s booth at the Bullhead City airport on April 1st and the quarterly meeting also on the 

same day. Our key people will be covering both. 

 We have also been active with “We the People AZ. Alliance “voter records. This is regarding 

Provisional Ballots and the current handling and processing of same. 

 On a sad note, last week we lost one of our dear friends and PC. Mr. Roger Irwin, a true patriot 
and dedicated party supporter. He was loved by all and will be missed. Our prayers go out to his 
family. 

Betsy Painton 
2176 McCulloch 
Ste 2 
Lake Havasu City, 
AZ 86403 
(928) 855-8006 

Having been elected as District 3 Director in January, I have made many positive changes to our 

district. Starting with the Headquarters; I have a new District 3 Board consisting of myself, 

Treasurer Pam Ford, Secretary Stefanie Michels, Office Manager Margie Meeks, PC Coordinator 

Holly Ontiveros, and PC Educator/GOPMAL Ted Boyd. We have also added 26 new office 

volunteers and have expanded our hours to 9am-5pm.  

Headquarters has been cleaned up and organized to make it more welcoming to people visiting 

us. I have started a monthly "Open House," that we have on the 4th Friday of each month. We 

have had two so far and have been meeting new people, signing up PC's, and registering new or 

changed voters during this time. We have decided to reach out to the community to attend many 

events in town. We started with WinterFest on Feb 4th and 5th with a lot of visitors at our booth. 

We plan on many more events including the Swap meet, to get the word out. We had our LDD on 

Feb 18th and sold more tickets this year than in past years. Our most recent event was our first 

PC Meet & Greet, on March 11th, for educating our PC's. We plan on continuing the Meet & 

Greets every two months at different businesses around Lake Havasu City. I feel that with this 

new board, the positive energy, and the overwhelming success of all the new volunteers and PC's 

we are going to have a great future, in District 3! 

District 3 

District 1 

District 2 
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Committee Chairman’s Report 

April, 2023  
The newly appointed communication's committee met during the month of February to organize and begin 

operations.  

Prior to this meeting, Chairwoman Jeanne Kentch tasked the Committee with the following responsibilities:  

1. Newsletter  

2. Website  

3. Social Media  

4. Parade Float 

5. Blog  

6. Media  

7. Videos  

8. Publicity  

The first in-person meeting as held at the District 1 Headquarters in Kingman, with future quarterly 
meetings to be rotated between the 3 major cities. Between the quarterly meetings, it is planned to hold 
virtual meetings at least monthly via SKYPE.  

During the first meeting, Rick Stotts volunteered to serve as the Committee's Secretary. Karen Flenniken 
was appointed Editor in Chief of the newsletter assisted by Rick Stotts. Harold Meeks has taken on the task 
of decorating and making the parade float highway ready. Stanly Hicks and Rick Stotts are preparing the 
Committee's Policies and Procedures Manual. MCGOPCC 1st Vice Chairwoman Ashley Gerich (ex officio) 
assisted by Rick Stotts will explore a blog using the AV equipment and skills of "Boomer” Bob Morrow. Ex 
officio member Chairwoman Jeanne Kentch will continue handling the social media posts until a committee 
member is brought up to speed.  

A virtual meeting was held during March, mainly to report progress on the various fronts. The newsletter is 
looking at early April for the first issue. If you have an item that you believe might be of interest to the 
group, please submit it using the following link:  

Newsletter Submission Form  

Cliff Monzeglio, Chairman  
MCGOPCC Communications Committee 

Committee Members 

Karen Flenniken Editor in Chief —————————————————— 

Dean Trivandian Newsletter Contributor —————————————————— 

Cliff Monzeglio Committee Chairman —————————————————— 

Robert Anderson Committee Contributor —————————————————— 

Butch Meeks Parade float design —————————————————— 

Robert Morrow Photography/Videography, Website —————————————————— 

Rick Stotts Newsletter Contributor, video content —————————————————– 

James Barber Committee Contributor —————————————————— 

Stanley Hicks Policy and Procedures —————————————————— 

https://forms.office.com/r/aHRMuz7pti
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Support A Cause 

From District 1 Director Jeff Ryder: 

For any of you who were at the PC meeting on Monday the 20th 
you heard a very compelling presentation from John Alexander, 
on what's really going on at our southern border. We are putting 
together a supply drive to help the patriots who are working with 
the Border Patrol to protect our border. Or any thing you can 
think of for guys camping at the border. We will be collecting 
these items at the GOP office in Kingman. You can also bring 
them to the Quarterly meeting in Lake Havasu. We will need them 
before April 10th to get them to John Alexander (one of our PC's) 
who will be headed down to the border on April 12th.  

 Canned or Dry Goods 

 Camping gear 

 Rubber Gloves 

 Sani wipes 

 Coffee 

 Toilet Paper 

 Batteries 

 Bottled Water 

 Propane Bottles 

 Powdered Energy Drinks 

 First Aid Kits 

 FLAGS! 

Some of the things they would need donations for are: 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

                                    District 1 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

District 2 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

Local Artist Showcase 
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A 
nytime you feel compelled to say something about a political issue that is bothering you, or 

even something good, please just say it! But do so in writing and send it to the local 

newspaper. The news is inundated with Liberal articles and this is a great way to get our 

message out. Below we have listed the ways to send in a Letter to the Editor or a shorter 

version for each of the local newspapers. And while you are sending one to your local newspaper why 

not send a copy of it to the other three. We will be watching them closely and post them in our monthly 

newsletter.   

Havasu Herald 

Click on the link, fill out the form and paste in your letter they have 300-word limit:  

https://www.havasunews.com/site/forms/online_services/letter/letter_editor/ 

For the Orchids and Onions maximum 40 words or less email:  

planner@havasunews.com 

 

Kingman Daily Miner 

Kingman Daily Miner Letter to the Editor 350 words: 

 https://www.kdminer.com/contact/  

Click on the link, fill out the form and paste your letter into it.  

Rants and Raves, maximum 40 words email to:  

editorial@kdminer.com 

 

Mohave Daily News 

Letter to the Editor 300 words or less, however longer letters will be considered email to:  

dnelson@mohavenews.com 

Wildflowers and weeds maximum 40 words email to:  

submissions@mohavedailynews.com 

 

The Standard 

Click on the link, fill out the form, and paste your letter into it. Your letter can be up to 700 words.  

http://thestandardnewspaper.online/letter-to-the-editor/ 

Letter’s to the Editor Campaign 
Opinions 

https://www.havasunews.com/site/forms/online_services/letter/letter_editor/
mailto:planner@havasunews.com
https://www.kdminer.com/contact/
mailto:editorial@kdminer.com
mailto:dnelson@mohavenews.com
mailto:submissions@mohavedailynews.com
http://thestandardnewspaper.online/letter-to-the-editor/
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A 
s I tend to follow the news all over 

the world, I see the devastation 

wrought by socialism in country 

after country.  I know in Kingman, Arizona 

we're not particularly impacted by the 

millions marching in France, or the fact that 

in South Africa food is rotting because in the 

formerly richest country in Africa the 

electricity is on only eight hours a day and 

the crime rate is higher than in Sinaloa, 

Mexico.  But those are literally the "canaries 

in the coal mine", coming soon to a city near 

you.   Yet there are success stories in 

elections.  In the Netherlands, the leftist 

government was demanding farmers stop 

producing meat and using fertilizer, in the 

name of preventing, you guessed it, climate 

change.  And the people rose up and elected 

a conservative legislature.  And it can 

happen here too, and if we put aside our 

frustration and "control what we can control" 

it will in 2024. To assist in that, for our April 

10th meeting at 11:45 AM at the Fraternal 

Order of Eagles Lodge, our guest speaker(s) 

will be from the The American 

Majority.  That group is dedicated to training 

conservative activists.  It was founded by 

Ned Ryun, who many of you may know from 

his frequent appearances on Tucker 

Carlson.  The purpose of their talk will be to 

of course tell you about the organization, 

and to have a brief tutorial on how to channel 

your frustration into political action.  I've 

known the speakers, Tracy and Dawn, from 

various political campaigns (fun fact - Tracy 

bears a striking resemblance to Krysten 

Sinema!) and, trust me, they'll get you 

motivated.   For our April meeting, we'll also 

have a 50/50 AND for those who participate 

in the 50/50, we'll also have a drawing for 2 

free tickets to the April 22nd Lincoln Day 

Dinner at the Fairgrounds.  We'll also 

announce our logo contest for the 

newsletter, with a nice prize to go to the 

winner.   So as the weather warms up, I hope 

our ardor for politics does as well.  I'll be 

working hard to make our meetings fun and 

informative, come on down and get 

active.  And always feel free to contact me 

with your thoughts and suggestions. 

President—Conservative Republican Club of Kingman 
Laurence Schiff, M.D.  

Opinions 

Contact: crck@reagan.com 

Contact:%20crck@reagan.com
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A 
s we look back over the last 
two-and-a half years we have 
witnessed many changes in 

American society. It is in my 
opinion much of this is based on 
outright lies.  All parties lie and this 
has continued for years. We have 
seen more out and out lies over the 
past two-and-a half years 
than  years past. What I am listing 
in the article is proven with video 
evidence and I cannot ignore my 
lying eyes. Much of this depends on 
which network you watch, again, 
untruths coming from all networks 
to varying degrees. It’s best to 
either not watch network news or 
skip around and decide for yourself. 
Gaslighting seems to be rampant, 
and I see most of this on CNN, 
MSNBC, ABC, and CBS, just to 
name a few. 

I have seen videos on all I’ve listed 
in this article. Most of these videos 
are seen on Newmax and Fox. I am 
not endorsing these channels, but it 
is where I have seen these video 
recordings coming directly from the 
horse's mouth. It is very hard to 
believe my lying eyes. 

I will begin with “The Border is 
closed”, The Jan 6th riot was an 
armed insurrection and there were 
5 officers killed on Jan 6th. Death 
records prove this is a total  lie. We 
have heard the Covid vaccine would 
keep you from catching and 
spreading the Covid virus.  We have 
witnessed the so-called “ QAnon 
shaman” was an armed 
terrorist,  the Jan 6th riot was worse 
than the Civil war, Pearl Harbor, 
911. We have seen where Biden 
ignored his top military 
commanders during the withdrawal 
from Afghanistan. It has been 
reported that Covid vaccine did not 
escape from the Wuhan lab, but 
more likely spread from animal to 
humans at the wet market. At least 
two of our intelligent agencies have 
reached this conclusion. It has also 
been stated we may never know for 
sure unless China releases the 
records. It seems there are a few 
government agencies that have 

chosen to not reach this conclusion, 
perhaps for political reasons. I have 
my suspicions. 

Others include, Biden said he never 
spoke to Hunter about his offshore 
business dealing. We have heard 
that Hunter's laptop was planted by 
Russia, and President Biden didn't 
share office space with Hunter, his 
business partners, and a 
representative of the CCP.  We have 
heard that the Biden family didn’t 
receive any money from China, 
Ukraine, Russia, and other 
countries, and this is not a threat to 
National security. We have heard 
President Biden and his entire 
administration  claim MAGA white 
supremacist are the biggest threat 
to our Democracy. We have heard 
our President claim that the 
fentanyl crisis is lower than ever 
before.  

We have seen where the “armed 
insurrection” is a national threat 
where the summer riots in 2020 
seemed to be labeled just the 
opposite. We have heard the 
democrats say the Republican Party 
will end Social Security and 
Medicare. They stated that inflation 
was transitory. 

We have seen Fauci state the NIH 
did not financially support gain of 
function research, Fauci has yet to 
be convicted, and I’m not holding 
my breath. We haven't seen many 
Washington elitists be convicted, 
but we continue to watch the 
democrats do everything possible 
to convict President Trump. Zero 
convictions despite non-stop 
attempts. 

Now a few things in my opinion. 
“Climate Change” aka the New 
World religion. This is the only 
religion whose main doctrine is 
fear. Either the world is warming, 
the oceans will rise and we will all 
die on the face of the earth. This 
has been predicted for years. The 
oceans have risen about 8” over the 
past 100 years. If we use these 
historical averages, at my current 

elevation of 550 feet, I have 6,875 
years before my life will be 
threatened.  

In my lifetime we have gone from 
global ice age fear to now global 
warming fear. The earth has 
evolved for billions of years. I have 
my doubts we will be able to change 
how the earth evolves. I wonder if 
the dinosaurs created their 
extinction by using too much fossil 
fuel. Maybe they ate all the 
vegetation and their excretions 
caused too much carbon dioxide 
warming the planet and they all 
drowned by rising seas.   

We are clearly seeing a drought in 
the west. Do you remember the dust 
bowls in the 1930's?  Do you 
remember record rainfall in the 
1980’s?  Droughts come and go and 
we need mother earth to end this 
inconvenience. Maybe the Climate 
change gods will change this. Or 
maybe we can fix this with solar and 
wind. I have my doubts. I do agree 
there is too much pollution on earth 
and plastics are bad news. We can 
improve both with advancing 
technologies.  

Where will it all end? Fear is not in 
my DNA and I refuse to surrender. 

May God bless our nation. 
 

Bart Anderson 
Bullhead City 
bartanderson3@gmail.com  

Bart Anderson is currently running 
for Bullhead City Council in 2024.  

Liberals—The Party of Deniers 

Opinions 

mailto:bartanderson3@gmail.com
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Mohave County Republican Central Committee 

Advertise with us 

Ad Size Quarterly Yearly 

Live Link - $25.00 

Business Card $15.00 $50.00 

Quarter Page $36.00 $125.00 

Half Page $72.00 $250.00 

Full Page $144.00 $500.00 

Contact Us 

mailto:https://forms.office.com/r/qDJywtsgs5
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APRIL 2023 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1  

» MCRCC Quarter-

ly Meeting 

2 3 

» 9:30am Mohave 

County Board of 

Supervisors Meet-

ings 

» 12:00pm King-

man Republican 

Woman 

» 5:00pm LBRW 

London Bridge 

Republican Wom-

an—Shugrue’s 

Bridgeview Room 

4 

» 11:30am LHRW 

Lake Havasu Re-

publican Woman—

Shugrue’s 

Bridgeview Room 

» 5:00pm Kingman 

City Council Meet-

ings 

» 7:00am Lake 

Havasu Republi-

can Mens at Mi-

cah’s 

5 

» 11:00am Colora-

do River Republi-

can Woman 

6 7 8 

9 10 

» 11:45am Con-

servative Republi-

can Club of King-

man 

11 

» 6:00pm Lake 

Havasu City Coun-

cil Meetings 

» 7:00am Lake 

Havasu Republi-

can Mens at Mi-

cah’s 

»  12:00pm LHRW 

Tea at London 

Bridge Resort 

12 13 14 15 

16 17 

» 9:30am Mohave 

County Board of 

Supervisors Meet-

ings 

» 5:30pm Bullhead 

City Council Meet-

ings 

» 5:30pm District 

1 Monthly Meeting 

18 

» 5:00pm Kingman 

City Council Meet-

ings 

» 7:00am Lake 

Havasu Republi-

can Mens at Mi-

cah’s 

19 20 21 22  

» District 1 Lincoln 

Day Dinner 

23 24 25 

» 11:00am Lake 

Havasu Republi-

can Mens at VFW 

26 27 28 

» 9:00am—

11:00am District 3 

Open House 

29 

» 9:00am Robert’s 

Rules of Order 

30       

Clubs & Meetings 


